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1. Conducted first Region 9 Executive Board teleconference with the Vice
President and Past President. Discussed the CEM Overview & Mentoring
Workshop that’s been in development for several months. The first event
is planned to occur on June 13, 2016 with County of Santa Barbara serving
as host.

2. Continued development of an all-day CEM Overview and Mentoring
Workshop for delivery at state emergency service association conferences
and other regional gatherings. Communications with ESA representatives,
requesting agencies, and Chair of the CEM Commission. First ESA event will
be in October 2016 during the pre-conference activities for the California
Emergency Services Association annual conference in San Diego.

3. Answered communications about members seeking jobs and networking.



